Town Council Finance Sub-Committee Meeting Notes 
LARGE CONFERENCE ROOM
Second Floor

Falmouth Town Hall 
January 9th, 2019 – 5:30PM
Members Attendance: Amy Kuhn (Finance Committee Chair) 

Others in Attendance: Caleb Hemphill (Council Chair), Andrea Ferrante (Town Council), Aaron Svedlow (Town Council), Claudia King (Town Council)
Nathan Poore (Town Manager), Peter McHugh (Finance Director), Amy Lamontagne (Assistant Town Manager), Susan Gibney (Accountant).
The meeting was called to order @ 5:15PM
· There was not a quorum at the meeting although Hope Cahan was present by telephone.  Minutes were not approved. 
· Nathan Poore and Pete McHugh presented the proposed FY20 Capital Improvement (CIP), Tax Increment Financing (TIF), and Special Revenue Fund  Budgets covering spending over the period FY2019–FY2028 
a. The FY20 CIP Budget was presented including a proposal to use unassigned fund balance to smooth tax rate impacts of increases in Capital spending for the fiscal years 2020 and 2021.  This use of fund balance was consistent with the FY19 Budget plan use of funds with some adjustments to the amount of fund usage.
i. The group reviewed the overall spending for CIP during the entire period versus last year’s projection for that period, a complete list of proposed spending for FY20, projected CIP Fund balances and proposed Appropriations for each year in the period.

ii. Follow-up comments included the following:

1. There was a request to change the microwave upgrade description to Radio Repeater upgrade to be more descriptive and easy to understand.
2. Councilor Svedlow asked if there was money in the budget to replace skiffs at the Harbor that get damaged.
3. There was a request to change the CCTV description to Closed Circuit Security Servers to be more descriptive and easy to understand.
b. The FY20 TIF Budget plan was presented.

i. The group reviewed the overall spending in TIF Districts for the fiscal years 2019 – 2028, a complete list of proposed spending for FY20 and a summary of the major categories of spending included in TIFs including infrastructure spending, economic development and staff support.
1. Councilor Svedlow asked if staff had looked into whether it would make sense to have an in-house GIS person.

c. Nathan Poore presented the Special Revenue Fund FY20 Budget.

i. The group reviewed the purpose of special revenue funds, revenue sources and the types of spending included in those funds.

1. There was discussion about the types of special revenue funds the Town has including detailed discussion about the two largest funds: Street Disposal Bags and Recreation/senior services.

2. It was pointed out that one of the Special Revenue schedules was missing the column headers and should be corrected.

· The group discussed the Budget Book format including where it can be found on the Town website.


· Adjourn
a. Councilor Kuhn adjourned the meeting at 7:55PM.
Respectfully submitted by Peter McHugh
